St Teresa’s Parish Pastoral Council

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 16th May 2018
Present: Margaret Malone (Chair); Fr John Mulligan; Margaret O’Donovan; Fred Mendonca; Teresa Goldband; Brendan Gilbert; Justin Datchler; Con Diver; Adri Wells; Liz Continho; Mary Cadd; Mary Lee; Mary Mandryk; Bernadette Mulhearn; Marian Akuamoah; Lorraine Pinto; Jean Dolan (Minutes)  

Apologies: Paul Carter; Mary Gell 
	1. Opening Prayer 
	Opening prayer (Congress card) led by Margaret Malone and Welcome
Official Family Prayer for World Meeting Of Families 2018. (Pope Francis visit to Dublin 21-26 August 2018) 

	Action:

	2. Apologies for Absence 
	
	

	3. Minutes of the previous meeting 
	Minutes of meeting agreed. 
	

	4. Liturgy

 a) Review of Holy Week/Easter

b) Review of First Holy Communion 
c) Confirmation Plans 

d) RCIA 


	Everything went extremely well. Despite the ongoing road works the attendance during Holy Week and Easter were good. The Vigil Mass on Saturday had the highest attendance in recent years. The music, liturgy, altar servers and readers all received positive feedback from parishioners. On Good Friday there was only one line leading to the Veneration of the Cross which worked very well. Next year the church will consider having one altar server at the door to the Narthex and also at the Choir loft to ensure orderly procession to receive Communion. 
First Holy Communion celebrations 13th May - Group 1  – Saturday 12 noon (17)   and Group 2 – Sunday 2pm (16)  and 20th May 2018 – Group 3- Saturday 12 noon (22) and Group 4 – Sunday 2pm (17)  
The celebrations were splendid; Clare on Saturday and Rob Mobile on Sunday were a great assistance. 
There will be a special assembly at the School in June 2018 to celebrate with the children who made their 1st Holy Communion. 
Some of the children celebrated the sacrament abroad. (for 4 separate groups – one attended by the parents). An invite will be sent to PPC members. 

An easier Gospel text is being used for the children and the parents. The parents really appreciate the morning sessions and refreshments. 

At the Saturday Mass all the texts were on screen in the Church and with instructions to please stand or be seated. This was on a trial basis for the benefit of invited guests. 

The children have been very responsive and the support from the School and the parish has helped. The variety of different speakers has been popular. 

Confirmation plan 2018 to adopt the Youth Alpha programme. The catechist will be the Alpha Host. Registration will be on 23rd May at 7.30pm. There will be 8 sessions of preparation before the actual celebration on 27th October at 3pm.   
Continues to 4th June 2018.  RCIA resumes 10th September 2018. 
	

	5.  Building/Maintenance 
a) Hall Extension Update
b) Church Alterations  

	CHEC have raise £165,000 towards the Hall Extension. (Includes £8,000 donation from parishioner in May). 
A new balcony for the choir loft has been built. 
	

	6. Financial Update 


	Financial update provided by Adri Wells (docs attached). The Gift Aid envelopes will be available this weekend (27th May 2018) and appeals will be made at all Masses on 27th May and 3rd June 2018. 
There will be an update from CHEC to the parish and an appeal from CHEC will follow. 
There is consideration into reviewing the Hall Extension to build a new kitchen and utilise the garage space as a Meeting Room. This would cost approx £300,000 plus VAT. A variation in planning permission would be required. A Storage container would cost approx £1500.00 The architect would also need to review the plans. Once completed the Church Hall Extension will be more attractive to people who are willing to hire the hall for 
events. Con Diver has proposed that if the existing toilets and office could be knocked through it extend the available space. Con Diver to contact the architect to review the plans and arrange the variation on planning permission. To be reviewed at the next PPC meeting. 

There is now a reduction in the need for funding of the youth project.  


	Finance Team Members
CHEC

Con Diver 

	7. General Data Protection Regulations 

	On Friday 25 May 2018 the new data protection laws will come into force.

The laws apply to ‘personal data’. The laws provide individuals with greater transparency rights over their personal data and requires us to protect individuals’ privacy. They also enhance the powers of the regulator, the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO):  there are fines for serious breaches. 
For the parish this means permission is required to use any personal data or personal information. 


	All PPC Members

	
	Notices to be de displayed regarding CCTV in operation around the Church. Parish matters - photos of celebrations etc.. must not be posted on social media. 
The green census form which is provided to new parishioners has been amended to comply with the GDPR. Sarah Wood will be the parish advisor regarding GDPR. Adri Wells will be leading a 2 hour training session on GDPR. 
	

	7. St Teresa’s School 


	The School is using the garden area adjacent to the Church for ‘forest school’ –outdoor learning activities within the theme of growth. The 4 allotment spaces will be used by the pupils to grow plants.  A message will be placed in the newsletter for volunteers to get the work up and running and then the pupils can become involved in planting bulbs and maintaining the space. During a School Mass the pupils can bring the ‘fruits of their labour’ up to the offertory. 
The Faith Club at the School have been doing a Water Aid project as part of their social action activities and have raised £600. These funds will go towards supporting a school in Nigeria with books and IT equipment.  

The performance of the Easter story by pupils was excellent. 

Maria Roman has been appointed as Pastoral Worker.  

Casey Lefy is contact for Youth Work. 

Susan Longhurst is contact for Faith in Action at Bromley. 

Alena Murphy is the contact for Ursuline School. 

St Teresas school summer fair will be on 14th July 2018. 

The Mother’s prayer group is thriving. 


	

	8. Liverpool Congress 
	ii)
There are 194 delegates being sent to the Liverpool Congress in September and 79 parishes involved in the Southwark Diocese. There will be 15 people assigned to a Listening Team. There are delegates being sent from Croydon and Lewisham. 

Fred Mendonca, Anne -Marie Mendonca and Justin Dachtler will be commissioned as St Teresa’s delegates on 03/06/2018 at 11am Mass. (Corpus Christi).  An Agenda for the Congress will be available soon. 
Fr John Mulligan will be generating a report on the Congress. A Youth Congress will also be taking place in Liverpool in September. 
	

	9. Confidential Items 
	nNoNNone. 
	

	10. A.O.B. 
Mayor of Merton 

Parish Questionnaire 

National Refugee Week 
Youth Project 


	Mary Curtain a long standing and loyal parishioner is soon to be appointed as Mayor of Merton for 1 year.  
When the next International Evening is arranged (October 2018) she will be invited as a honoured guest. 

Paul Carter will draft a response to the parish evaluation questionnaire which will also be published on the parish website. 
National Refugee week is from 18th June – 24th June. This year, Pope Francis encourages all to ‘welcome our brother and sister migrants and refugees with arms wide open’ and to call on world leaders to so the same when they develop new agreements on refugees and migration at the UN. 

CAFOD has proposed as a response we symbolically share the refugee journey by globally completing a walk 24,900 miles – the distance around the whole world. 

The parish and the school will request for volunteers to walk laps around the field on a date to be confirmed to be recorded on a tachometer. 
The miles can be added to the CAFOD grand total for England and Wales. The Progress of miles walked can be tracked on the global Totaliser.  

During the walk stories from CAFOD can be read. CAFOD have prayers for refugees available for the parish and those who wish to participate spiritually. 

https://cafod.org.uk/Pray/Prayer-resources/Share-the-Journey-prayer.
Also to involve our local councillors and our Merton MP. 

The walk will tie in with National Refugee week activities at the school.  
The Youth Project has now come to a standstill. The PPC on behalf of the parish would like to send their thanks and appreciation for the work and commitment from Rob Mobile of 11 years to the youth project and also his supporting team. 

	Paul Carter

	Next PPC Meetings 
Agenda Items 
	Wednesday 11th July 
Tuesday 11th September

Tuesday 30th October 

CHEC Update – review of plans 


	

	Closing Prayer 
	Liz Continho ended the meeting with a closing prayer 
	


